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DeKalb County

School District




August 1, 2014

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s):

Our school receives federal Title I funds to assist students in meeting state academic achievement standards.  Despite the progress made by our students, our school has been designated as a Focus School under Georgia’s Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA) Flexibility Waiver for the 2014-2015 school year. This designation was based on 2011 state test data and, as a result, our school will be served for three years with additional supports and interventions which began July 2012. 

Focus Schools are 10% of Title I schools that have the largest within-school gaps between the highest-achieving subgroup or subgroups and the lowest-achieving subgroup or subgroups or, at the high school level, have the largest within-school gaps in graduation rates (within-school-gaps Focus School). They can also be Title I high schools with a graduation rate less than 60 percent over a number of years that are not identified as a Priority School (low-graduation-rate Focus School).
Our school continues to make academic progress in the areas of Reading/Language Arts/Math/Science/Social Studies as measured by the Criterion Referenced Competency Tests in the state of Georgia, but increased student performance is a goal.

As a Focus School, we will work collaboratively with parents/guardians, our community, and our school district office to develop a school instructional plan which will implement interventions to respond to the specific needs of the students in our school.  One of the interventions we will provide throughout the three years is a Flexible Learning Program (FLP).   A FLP offers academic assistance such as tutoring, remediation and other educational interventions designed to increase the academic achievement of students within our school. Therefore, as part of our efforts to improve student achievement and implement ESEA, your child may be eligible to receive FLP services, based upon meeting multiple educational selection criteria and federal rank order prioritization requirements.  FLP services for qualifying students will begin at our school August 25, 2014.
This year, a minimum of two parent meetings and two district level parent workshops will be held to provide more information on the FLP services being offered at our school. These meetings will provide you the opportunity to view first-hand the FLP services being provided to your child, as well as provide you with a copy of our school district’s written FLP plan.  Please plan to attend one of these meetings per the notification of your school’s principal. 
For questions or additional information, please contact Dr. Donna McBride (Federal Programs Coordinator II) at 678.676.0332 or by email at donna _mcbride@fc.dekalb.k12.ga.us.  We want to ensure that our parents/guardians continue to be informed about the educational interventions available to our students to increase student academic achievement. 

Respectfully, 

Dr. Kathy Cunningham
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